
Jon Westerman  
Development Services Manager 
Cherwell District Council 
Bodicote House 
Bodicote 
Banbury 
OX15 4AA 
 
Sent by e-mail to 
jon.westerman@cherwell-dc.gov.uk  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Dear Jon, 
 
Objection to Salt Way Application Ref 15/01326/OUT 
 
I understand you intend to take the above application to Planning Committee on 19

th
 May 

2016.  I am writing to reiterate the County’s position on this application and request that you 
share this letter in full with your Planning Committee. OCC consider that in isolation and 
without a masterplan agreed between all parties, it is premature to determine this planning 
application. 
 
OCC maintain an objection to the application on the basis that, contrary to the requirements of 
policy Banbury 17, no masterplan for the wider allocation site has been produced.  Policy 
Banbury 17 recognises that the allocated development area is in separate ownership, but 
emphasises that it forms “a coherent whole” and requires that “an integrated, co-ordinated and 
comprehensive planning approach will be taken with a link road between the sites in separate 
ownership”.  The policy clearly stipulates that the site allocation “will require a masterplan to 
ensure this is delivered”.  As stressed at the meeting between Gladman, Gallagher, CDC, 
OCC, landowners, other stakeholders and chaired by Cllr Mallon on 12

th
 January 2016, this 

policy requirement should be fulfilled prior to the determination of the applications within the 
allocation site in order to ensure that the necessary infrastructure to mitigate the allocation is 
deliverable.   
 
It would be logical for both the live Banbury 17 applications (15/01326/OUT and 
14/01932/OUT) to be determined at the same Planning Committee once a masterplan is in 
place.  The risks of approving this application in isolation and without an agreed masterplan 
that includes triggers for the phasing and delivery of infrastructure across the Banbury 17 site 
include:  
 
1) Uncertainty in securing the spine road across the wider Banbury 17 site, as required by the 

Cherwell Local Plan as well as OCC’s Local Transport Plan 4.  The spine road is essential 

for: 

a. access to the proposed primary school on the adjacent application site 

b. access to the local centre on the adjacent application site 

c. provision of a bus service through the site 

To date there has been a failure to negotiate the western section of the spine road through 

the Gallagher site and there is no evidence (e.g. a legal agreement between the parties of 

the two sites) that both developers will work together to deliver it.  The submitted 

“Illustrative Framework Plan” provides insufficient detail on delivery and is not binding.  
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2) Mitigation of this application’s education impact is dependent on the delivery of the primary 

school proposed on the adjacent application site, which is outside of the applicant’s control; 

3) Uncertainty in securing adequate pedestrian/cycle links across the wider Banbury 17 site, 

as required by the Cherwell Local Plan; 

4) Setting a precedent for contravening masterplan policy requirements on allocations with 

multiple application sites. 

Whilst it is appreciated that proposed condition 7 requires the details of the spine road to be in 
place prior to the submission of Reserved Matters applications and that condition 49 aims to 
ensure its delivery within the Gladman site, there is no certainly that the road can be delivered 
across the Gallagher site.  This is an essential infrastructure requirement for the mitigation of 
Banbury 17, as is the primary school.  
 
In summary, OCC consider that in isolation and without a masterplan for the whole of Banbury 
17, it is premature to determine this planning application, particularly as its mitigation is 
dependent on infrastructure to be delivered by the adjacent application site.  In order to inform 
an integrated, co-ordinated and comprehensive planning decision, OCC recommend the 
application is deferred until such time as the masterplan requirement of policy Banbury 17 is 
complied with and, preferably, when the other live application for the remainder of Banbury 17 
(14/01932/OUT) can be taken to the same planning committee.   
 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Bev Hindle 
Deputy Director – Strategy and Infrastructure Planning 
 
Direct line: 01865 815113     
Email: bev.hindle@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 

 
Cc Cllr Kieron Mallon 
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